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July 17, 2023 

 
Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, P.E. 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601  
Submitted Electronically: https://psc.ky.gov  
 
Re: Jessamine-South Elkhorn Water District, Sewer Division (“District”) 
 P.O. Box 731, Nicholasville, KY 40340-0731 
 Treated Sewage Adjustment Application – 807 KAR 5:075 
 Case No. 2023-00217 
 
Dear Executive Director Bridwell, 
 

This is an application to pass through an increase in certain sanitary sewer treatment fees for 
the Sewer Service Tariff of the Jessamine-South Elkhorn Water District caused by a corresponding 
increase of treatment fees by the Lexington Fayette Urban County Government (“LFUCG”). These 
charges will apply to all of the District’s sanitary sewer customers. 
 

Enclosed please find a completed Treated Sewage Adjustment Form and its attachments 
(LFUCG notice of increase, calculation of increase, a schedule of the new rates, and a Board resolution 
authorizing increase). 
 
 Furthermore, in accordance with the attached August 25, 2022 Order in JSEWD’s rate study 
(case no. 2022-0053), South-Elkhorn requests that the PSC either 1) approve the phased rates set out 
in this application, or 2) recalculate the phased rates set out in said August 25th Order to account for 
LFUCG’s rate increase. 
 

The District has previously filed income statements and balance sheets with the Commission; 
these should be on file in your office. 
  
       Sincerely, 
        
      /s/ Henry E. Smith 


